
St Ive Parish Council 

Minutes of the St Ive Parish Council  ​Parks & Open Spaces Committee​ Meeting held in the 

Millennium House, Pensilva on  Friday, 28​th​ June 2019 at 11.00am. 

Item  
No.  

 Action 
by 

1 Those present.  ​Cllrs. I Vaughan (Committee Chairman), N Libby, M Corney,  
P Haimes. 
 
Also attending:  Mrs J Hoskin (Parish Clerk)  
 

 

2 Apologies ​for absence were received from Cllr. M Carr and P Dipper. 
 

 

3 Councillors Declarations of Interest.  To receive and grant any requests for 
dispensations.   ​None declared at this stage of the meeting. 
 

 

4 To receive comments or questions from members of the public.  ​None. 
 

 

5 Minutes – to approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 28​th​ June 2019 
The Minutes of the Meeting held on the 24​th​ May 2019 were approved and signed 
by the Chairman; proposed Cllr M Corney, seconded Cllr N Libby and agreed by the 
majority.  Cllr P Haimes did not attend the 24​th​ May meeting. 
 

 

6 Matters Arising from the Minutes. 
Item 7 – ROSPA report.  ​The report was discussed along with the repairs required 
to the surfacing.  The Clerk had emailed a contractor but received no reply, to date. 
Item 8 Belmont Park – ​Nothing to report. 
Item 11 – Hedge trimming – ​Cllr M Corney offered to assist the landowner with 
the trimming of the hedge at Keason if required. 
 

 
 
Clerk 
 
 
 
 
MC 

7 To receive an update on the parish footpaths – report / actions.  ​P Dipper was 
unable to attend this meeting.  A list of materials required was being drafted. 
 

  
PD 

8 To list any unrecorded paths and decide whether or not these need to be 
registered.  ​A list of unrecorded paths was written in the back of the footpath 
report compiled by Cllr M Corney and P Dipper and sent to Cornwall Council. 
Cllr P Haimes identified the green lane between Gang and the top St Ive road.  
Cllr M Corney reported that the Climate Emergency Group were encouraging paths 
to be used. 
 

 

9 Recreation Field and Play Area, Pensilva –  
a) Pensilva Football Club –  ​The Chairman stated that contact with the 

football club was needed to enable the two organisations to work 

together.  The Clerk had emailed the secretary of the football club and 

awaited a reply once their committee had met.  

o Communications with the football club, advertising and pre-season 

requirements.  ​There was a lack of response from the football club on 

previous requests.  
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o Football Club stand, security and maintenance.  ​The football club will be 

asked to close the stand (fit wire gates) when not in use to stop the 

anti-social behaviour occurring in the building. 

o Storage container – to be repainted or removed.  ​The container had been 

moved but not painted. 

o Perimeter advertising boards.   ​Then number of advertising boards 

adjacent to the goal posts had exceeded the amount permitted by the 

Council.  Boards will be removed to allow the Carnival Week celebrations 

to take place with some being relocated to the top fence and others stored 

in the shed.  These could be replaced at the start of the football season. 

o Advice on fixture list for the forthcoming season.  ​A fixture list will be 

requested. 

It was noted that the club gained a lot from Millennium House and its’ facilities but 
were longer supporting the building by using the bar on match days.  It was 
suggested that a charge be made for the use of the field in addition to the amount 
paid for the changing rooms.  
 

10 St Ive Recreation Field – to establish a regular grass cutting regime for the field. 
The field at St Ive had been trimmed.  Cllr N Libby offered to speak to the local 
contractor to establish a regular cutting regime during the growing season, up to 
the end of September.  The Clerk had received an email from a resident of St Ive 
stating that her young boys could not use the football area because the grass was 
too long.  Barry Pollard continued to maintain and strim the area around the play 
equipment and picnic bench. 
 

 

11 Overgrown hedges and response from residents contacted.  ​Reported under Item 
6 of this meeting. 
 

 

12 Update on the reply from the Land registry relating to the ownership of the fields 
linking Goodmans Lane and Belmont Park.  ​The Clerk will contact Land Registry. 
 
Any other Business:- 

a) Planting of trees – ​Cllr A Moss reported on the scheme by the Woodland 

Trust where trees were available, free of charge, to plant in the 

community.     Sites identified that could take advantage of this scheme 

were the burial ground, the corner at St Ive Recreation Field, and the park 

at Pensilva.  The hedge at Slade Road could have additional trees to fill in 

between the existing species. Cllr N Libby could accommodate some trees 

on his agricultural land to create a wooded area.  

b) Pensilva  Recreation Ground -  ​It was suggested that Cornwall Council had 

expressed  their thoughts about handing over the quarter of the field to 

the Recreation Ground charity. 

c) Tidy up day – ​The date of Thursday, 4​th​July 2019 was agreed for a “tidy up” 

day prior to Carnival Week.  

 

 

13 Date of the next Meeting – ​Friday, 26​th​ July 2019.  
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14 To close the Meeting.  ​There being no further business the meeting closed at 

11.55pm. 
 

Dated:  26​th​ July 2019 Signed. 
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